
 

Four Lanes Federation Newsletter - 
December 2023 
A final newsletter to wish all our families and friends a Happy Christmas break over the next two 

weeks.  Autumn Term has flown by and none of us can quite believe it is almost 2024!  Over the last 

few weeks, we have enjoyed so many events including the Friends of Four Lanes (FFLS) Christmas 

Fayre, Christmas Lunch and performances in school and beyond.  Below, please find a selection of 

photos capturing some of these.  

We look forward to seeing everyone back at school on Tuesday 2nd January 2024. 

Kind regards, 

Mrs J Mallaby 

Executive Headteacher 



 

1 - Santa's Grotto at the Christmas Fayre 

 

2 - Pick a Present at the infant school Christmas Fayre 



 

3 - Christmas Fayre in the infant hall 

 

4 - Christmas Fayre in the junior hall 

 

5 - Junior Choir at Marnel Lodge Care Home 



 

https://sway.office.com/0VGkQcyhxvBIPnps#content=8YQ50dRWGgkwDM 

6 - Junior Choir singing Rudolph the Red-Nosed Reindeer at Marnel Lodge Care Home 

 

https://sway.office.com/0VGkQcyhxvBIPnps#content=vskF25Bty6PnAk 

7 - Junior Choir singing Prince of Peace at the Christmas Fayre 

 

8 - We all enjoyed wearing our Christmas jumpers today and the following has been collected for Save the Children Fund:  
Junior School £136 and Infant School £157.78.  Thank you for your continued generosity to our selected charities. 

https://sway.office.com/0VGkQcyhxvBIPnps#content=8YQ50dRWGgkwDM
https://sway.office.com/0VGkQcyhxvBIPnps#content=vskF25Bty6PnAk


Oliver's Raffle 

 

Oliver in Year 6 has raised the amazing amount of £146.60 with his children's raffle, beating his total 

from last year!  This money will be split between the NSPCC and the junior school.  Thank you to 

Oliver for his hard work. 

There winners were: 

• 1st Prize to Felix in 4SP 

• 2nd Prize to Lily in 6CS 

• 3rd Prize to Diana in 3AS 

• Other winners were: Alyssa 4SP, Daniel 6RS, Georgi 3AS. Mason 5PW, James 3AB, Baaba 6RS, 

Isla 5MB, Ava 4KH, Emily 3SM, Jensen 6CS, Charlie 4SP and Araina 6CS. 



Dogs on and around the school site 

 

A reminder that all Hampshire County Council schools do not allow dogs on the school site.  Please 

also be mindful that some people are anxious about loose dogs, so please be a considerate dog 

owner and ensure your dog is on a lead on the footpaths around school.  

Parking - ongoing issues 

 

Between the hours of 8.15-9.15am and 2.45-3.45pm there is no parking in the school car park 

unless you are a blue badge holder. 

In addition there is no parking on the entrance road to the school at any time as this is the access 

road for any emergency vehicles. 

Sadly, our neighbours continue to report incidents of inconsiderate parking and verbal altercations 

with some adults dropping off or picking up children from our schools.  Our advice to them is to 

inform the police for support with any antisocial behaviour. 
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